PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


ON 9TH FEBRUARY 2004


TITLE :   DISABLED FACILITIES AT PELICAN CROSSINGS


RECOMMENDATIONS :  That authority be given to the expenditure of £33,824.10 by City Highways on improving disabled facilities at pelican crossings.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :  The purpose of this report is to seek authority to the expenditure of £33,824.10 by City Highways on improving disabled facilities at pelican crossings.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

Report to Lead Member for Development Services on 12th May, 2003 – Approval of Capital Programme.  (Available for inspection.)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:  Low.



THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  Block 3, Transport Capital Programme.



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  None received.



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  D. McAllister.



CONTACT OFFICER :  J D Pedder – Ext:  3868.


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  Pendleton, Ordsall, Blackfriars.


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  Safer Salford/Stronger Communities.


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

Updated : 19/07/2002

1.0 BACKGROUND
1.1
At the meeting of the Lead Member on the 13th May, 2003, approval was given to the Transport Capital Programme which included £200,000 to be allocated to the improvement of disabled facilities at pedestrian crossings.

1.2 
It has been identified from the Best Value Performance Indicators that improvements are required to disabled pedestrian facilities at certain pelican crossings.

1.3
Five sets of pelican crossings have been identified where the paving arrangements do not comply with current standards:-

(i) Albion Way Slip Road.

(ii) Regent Road near Goodiers Drive.

(iii) Regent Road near Comus Street.

(iv) Trafford Road near Phoebe Street.

(v) Trinity Way near Bloom Street.

1.4
A specialist contractor employed directly by GMUTC will undertake the re-cabling and associated traffic signal works.

2.0 DETAILS
2.1
The proposed schemes comprise of:-

(i) Taking up existing tactile paving slabs and footway construction.

(ii) Renewing tactile paving slabs in new layout and reinstatement of the footway.

(iii) Relocation of existing traffic signal equipment to improve disabled facilities.

2.2
A quotation has been submitted by City Highways to undertake the paving works in the sum of £33,824.00.

3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
3.1
The estimated cost of the scheme is as follows:-


City Highway Works


 £33,824


GMUTC Works


   £9,350

Fees




   £8,884

Total




 £52,058

3.2
A fuller breakdown is shown on the Tender Approval Pro-Forma which is attached to this report.

3.3 The scheme will be funded from the Block 3 Transport Capital Programme for 2003/4.

4.0 CONCLUSION
4.1
Implementation will improve safety for pedestrians and provide better facilities for the disabled whilst assisting the City Council in meeting Best Value Performance Indicators.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services
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